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Dear  Adam Smith 
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000 Acknowledgement - Reference: 
01/FOI/25/046242/B 

 
I write in connection with your request for information which was received by the 
Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) on 20/07/2025. I note you seek access to the 
following information: 
 

Please disclose the following: 
 
1. Deployment and Operational Orders 
   - Records confirming the deployment of Metropolitan Police officers to 
Epping 
   - Operation codes, briefings, or authorisations for public order support 
   - Number and rank of officers deployed 
 
2. Transport and Escort Coordination 
   - Use of Metropolitan Police vehicles to transport or escort protest groups 
   - Logs or authorisations for movement of individuals from Epping Railway 
Station to the protest site and back 
   - Any coordination with Essex Police regarding transport or protection of 
counter-demonstrators 
 
3. Risk Assessments and Intelligence Briefings 
   - Documents assessing the risk of disorder, group affiliations, or anticipated 
protest behaviour 
   - Any mention of groups such as Stand Up to Racism, Unite Against 
Fascism, or Antifa-aligned activists 
 
4. Inter-Agency Correspondence 
   - Communications between the Metropolitan Police and Essex Police or 
Epping Forest District Council regarding protest logistics, transport, or public 
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order strategy 
 
5. Authorisation of Group Escort 
   - Name, rank, and department of officer(s) who authorised the escort or 
transport of activist groups 
 

 
Your request will now be considered in accordance with the Freedom of Information 
Act 2000 (the Act). You will receive a response within the statutory timescale of 20 
working days as defined by the Act. 
 
Due to an increase in the volume of work received by Data Rights we regret to inform 
you that we have fallen behind in our processing and are experiencing delays. 
 
We can assure you we are working as fast as we can to process your request and 
we are looking into ways to increase our staffing to accommodate the increase of 
work received by the MPS. 
 
If you have any further enquiries concerning this matter, please contact us at 
DataRights@met.police.uk, quoting the reference number above. Should your 
enquiry relate to the logging or allocations process we will be able to assist you 
directly and where your enquiry relates to other matters (such as the status of the 
request) we will be able to pass on a message and/or advise you of the relevant 
contact details.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Data Rights 
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COMPLAINT RIGHTS 

 
Are you unhappy with how your request has been handled or do you think the 
decision is incorrect? 
 
You have the right to require the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) to review their 
decision. 
 
Prior to lodging a formal complaint you are welcome to discuss the response with the 
case officer who dealt with your request.   
 
Complaint 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling procedures or the decision of the MPS made 
under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the Act) regarding access to information 
you can lodge a complaint with the MPS to have the decision reviewed. 
 
Complaints should be made in writing, within forty (40) working days from the date of 
the refusal notice, and addressed to: 
 
Data Rights 
PO Box 313 
Sidcup 
DA15 0HH 
DataRights@met.police.uk 
 
In all possible circumstances the MPS will aim to respond to your complaint within 20 
working days. 
 
The Information Commissioner 
 
After lodging a complaint with the MPS if you are still dissatisfied with the decision 
you may make application to the Information Commissioner for a decision on whether 
the request for information has been dealt with in accordance with the requirements 
of the Act. 
 
For information on how to make application to the Information Commissioner please 
visit their website at www.ico.org.uk.  Alternatively, write to or phone: 
 
Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Phone: 0303 123 1113 
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